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At Saint Brigid of  Kildare, nourished by the Word and Sacraments, we find life in Christ by gathering 
disciples for worship, service, and education. 

 

From the Principalõs Desk 

This past Monday marked 100 years of Catholic education at Saint Brigid 

Catholic School.  Time and time again, as you read the schoolõs history, the 

school faced challenges that forced the school to create a plan, persevere 

and overcome.  The desire for the community to have a school first created 

a challenge to collect funds to build the first school. Overcrowding led to a 

need for expansion.  An increase again in enrollment led to a need to create makeshift classes in the gym.  A 

decline in Catholic school in the 60õs threatened the existence of many Catholic Schools.  Saint Brigid 

brainstormed about financial and marketing means to keep the school open.  We saw a repeat of each of these 

issues as the new building was built.  Finally, to these challenges we added COVID, a flood and teacher 

shortages. 

If you read the history of the school, three things stand out to me as constants: 

First and foremost is our faith.  Initially, the teaching of our faith was something done by the religious sisters 

for fifty years.  Lay teachers continued to build on the foundations of faith laid by these sisters.  Our priests and 

deacons added to those layers with their teachings.  Layer by layer, we have built a Catholic presence that shines 

through our weekly masses, Circle of Prayer, Catechesis of the Good Shepherd program and our daily religious 

classes.  Prior to every meeting and every event at the school, we begin with prayer.  We begin and end each 

school year in prayer.  God has certainly led us through 100 years of Catholic education. 

The second thing that stands out to me is our community.  Through each issue we have faced, it took a 

community of people to dream, pray it and create it into existence.  It is that same sense of community that I 

felt on Sunday as I watched people help to plan, set up, run, and tear down the picnic.   

The third thing that I noticed as I read the history and is that we have had and continue to have an incredibly 

talented and dedicated staff.  Staff members helped to run the picnic Sunday and then retreated to their 

classrooms to continue to plan, to clean up after the picnic or to ready technology, the library, and after school 

programs for students. Our staff accepts the role as a mission and their dedication to the success of each 

student is obvious.   

As I watched the kindergarteners, the first class of the next 100 years, enter the building Monday, I wondered 

what challenges they will face.  But I donõt worry about them 

because I know they will face them with a belief in God, with a 

community of supporters and a dedicated staff to lead them.   

God Bless Saint Brigid School on this 100th anniversary and each 

of you for being a part of the community that will see us through 

another 100 years. 

Important Dates 

8/26: St. Brigid Spirit Wear Day 

8/29: School Picture Day-Free Dress 

8/31: 6th/7th/8th Grade Mass 

9/2 & 9/5:   No SchoolñLabor Day Weekend 

9/7: 6th/7th/8th Grade Mass 



Picture Day 

Hicks Studio will be in the building on Monday, August 29 for school pictures. Students may wear free dress for this 

occasion. Envelopes will go home this week to allow families to order picture packages. Even if you do not order a 

package, please plan to have your students photographed as the pictures will go in the class photos and in the yearbook. 

Those families that order pictures will also receive a yearbook at the end of the school yearΦ  

Scrip Program 

Do you and your family eat?  Do you buy gas?  Then you can and should participate in our  SCRIP Gift Card Program.  

SCRIP is a gift card program that allows you to purchase a gift card at its value and earn money for both the school and 

for you!  It is the PTOõs main fundraiser of the year. If you purchase a $100 Meijer gift card, for example, Meijer gives 3% 

or $3 back to the school.  After you earn $100 for the school, 75% of everything you earn comes back to you in the form 

of a tuition credit, hot lunch credit or rebate.  Not only that, but the cards may be purchased by you, your neighbor or a 

relative!  It is a win-win-win program!  If you arenõt doing SCRIP and would like to get in on  earning money for the 

school and yourself, reach out to SCRIP Coordinator Mandy Duling at stbrigidscrip@hotmail.com or stop by the SCRIP 

To Go table any Friday at pick up.  

Stay Connected 

If you have a Facebook account, be sure to like the Saint Brigid Catholic School page and request to join 

the private page ò Parents of St. Brigid School Midland, MI òfor lots of updates, information and 

reminders.  

Requirements for Volunteering in the School 

Volunteers make the school function well and we welcome any and all volunteers.  However, in order to ensure the safety 

of our students, the following are requirements of the Diocese which need to be completed before coming into the 

school to volunteer in any capacity, including chaperoning field trips and attending classroom parties: 

¶ Complete Standards of Ministerial Behavior & Background Check Paperwork (from Parish Office) 

¶ Complete VIRTUS training (in-person every 6 years; online every 3 years) 

¶ Get fingerprinted at the Midland Police Department on Thursday mornings from 9-11am  (only one time) 

Google Calendar 

To assist you in keeping track of school events for the 2022-2023 school year, we have created a Google calendar of 

school events.  The beauty of this calendar is that we can change events as necessary and the changes will be reflected in 

your calendars and as PTO begins to meet, we may add, subtract or change events.  To add this calendar to yours, click 

on the link below: 

https:// calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0?

cid=c3RicmlnaWQtbWlkbGFuZC5vcmdfZWUxYmQ0MDNjYWFlNzMyYWIyMTk2YjFkMTdhNzZiMDhAZ3JvdXAuY2FsZW

5kYXIuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbQ 

https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0?cid=c3RicmlnaWQtbWlkbGFuZC5vcmdfZWUxYmQ0MDNjYWFlNzMyYWIyMTk2YjFkMTdhNzZiMDhAZ3JvdXAuY2FsZW5kYXIuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbQ
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0?cid=c3RicmlnaWQtbWlkbGFuZC5vcmdfZWUxYmQ0MDNjYWFlNzMyYWIyMTk2YjFkMTdhNzZiMDhAZ3JvdXAuY2FsZW5kYXIuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbQ
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0?cid=c3RicmlnaWQtbWlkbGFuZC5vcmdfZWUxYmQ0MDNjYWFlNzMyYWIyMTk2YjFkMTdhNzZiMDhAZ3JvdXAuY2FsZW5kYXIuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbQ


Counseling Services 

Heather O'Farrell, counselor with New Pathways,  is approved to provide counseling services for students at school again 

this year. If you are interested in receiving counseling for your student, please obtain the required paperwork from Mr. 

Delaney so that we can get your student on the schedule.  Mrs. OõFarrell will pull students from their least disruptive class 

period to provide counseling. If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Wilkowski. 

Donõt Forget!  

September 2 and September 5 are part of the Labor Day holiday. There will be no school on those days. Enjoy your long 

weekend! Stay safe!  

Spirit Days and School Spirit Wear Days 

Each month, our Student Council and Student Leadership will choose one spirit day (examples have included free dress 

day, twin day , dress like a storybook character, crazy hair day, crazy socks day, pajama day, etc.)  This day is the second 

Thursday of the month.  In addition, each month there are two St. Brigid Spirit Wear days (the first and third Fridays 

of the month).  On these days, students may wear any Saint Brigid Spirit Wear shirts with uniform shorts, skirts or long 

pants.  These are marked for you on the school Google calendar as well. Since we have not yet received the 100th 

Anniversary spirit wear shirts for each student, students may wear any green shirt with uniform bottoms for the 

sprit day scheduled for this Friday . 

Girls Basketball  

5th-8th girls basketball season is around the corner!  Any girl interested in playing this season needs to pick up a 

permission slip from Mr. Delaney and return by this Friday, August 26th.  All participants will also need to obtain a 

sports physical form from their doctor before participating in any practice. Practices will begin in the next few weeks, 

with games starting the week of September 12th, running until October 26th.  Games will be held on Mondays and 

Wednesdays with a possible Saturday game.   

We are also in need of a coach for this team so if you are willing to coach, please contact Ms. Corie at 

cvansumeren@stbrigid-midland.org. 

Nut Free Reminder 

Just a reminder that Saint Brigid School is a nut free facility.  Please do not send any product containing nuts of any kind 

with your student for snack or lunch. Thank you for your cooperation in helping keep all our kids safe.  

PTO Meetings 

PTO Meetings are held monthly via Zoom on the second Monday of the month.  We highly encourage all parents to 

attend and provide ideas and suggestions and ask any questions they may have.  Everyone is a member of PTO! Students 

whose parents attend the meeting will receive a free dress pass.  

The meeting time has changed from last year.  This year meetings will start at 6:00pm.  A reoccurring Zoom link will be 

emailed by Mrs. Wilkowski before the first meeting.  Our first PTO meeting will be on September 12th at 6:00 p.m. 

New Staff 

We are excited to have many new staff members join our Saint Brigid family this year! They include Tammy Vajcner 

(paraprofessional), Kathy Wazny (After School Care Assistant), Tracy Glomski (Cook), Erika Squanda (Art), Hayden 

Klein (Gym), Kennedy Danner (MS Performing Arts), and Yolanda Collier (Spanish) . Welcome to Saint Brigid!  



100th Anniversary Events 

We are delighted to present our calendar of events to celebrate our 100th anniversary of the school! If anyone would like 

to volunteer to help for one of these events, please email Laura Wilkowski at lwilkowski@stbrigid-midland.org.  We are 

looking forward to a fabulous celebration of our school and Catholic education! 

mailto:lwilkowski@stbrigid-midland.org

